
 

Dear Ladies and Gentleman, 
 
It was a big honour for me to be invited for judging the Speciality of the Riesenschnauzers 
2014 in Kopparbo. I can tell you that I have enjoyed it from the first until the last minute that 
I was in Sweden. 
 
I did enjoy the people, particularly the exhibitors of the show and not at least the 
Riesenschnauzers in nearly every class. That is nice, and a little bit easy too to judge, when 
the quality is good. But also do not forget the remarks I already have made on the show. 
Keep an eye on, and take care of, the (too much) angulations in the hind quarters and the 
gender type – a dog must be a dog, a bitch a bitch. 
 
I thank all of you for this marvellous weekend in Sweden and I hope to see you again. 
 
Best regards, 
De Riesenhorst, drs Jos M.M.G. van Dijk, DVM 
 


